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Many Many thanks:  There are so 

many people that make a Festival Suc-

cessful.  I’d like to thank Liz Sevcik 

for chairing the festival this year.  Her 

husband Ryan served as hard-working 

sidekick.  I’d like to thank all those who helped in any way: booth workers, 

food and drink vendors, cooks and grillers (I think the grillers got cooked 

too with that hot west sun on their backs), musicians and announcers, mon-

ey counters and all the kids who pitched in to help.  Let us not forget the 

great clean up crew at the end.  Thank you to all of you who made the Festi-

val a success by your participation, bringing the kids, eating a Taco or Brat, 

having a beer, buying those raffle tickets.   I want to thank Deacon Chris 

Hansen for helping to keep the loose ends from getting unraveled.  Finally, I 

want thank all those who helped make the Saturday outdoor mass a grand 

success, especially the musicians, sound people and the African Mass choir 

along with the wonderful Hog Heaven BarBQ afterwards.  As we planned 

the Pork BarBQ we really had no idea what to expect.  We had enough pork 

but we scrambled to get chips and beans and condiments replenished.  We 

had one line for food and I know people went home because the line was so 

long.  We will fix that next year.  But the BarBQ was delicious and the 

community spirit generated at that event and at the festival is great for St. 

Gerald.  God bless you all. 
  

Urban School and Parish Study and Long-Range Plan:  Meitler consult-

ants have been hired by the Archdiocese to help us study the issues that are 

affecting the viability and sustainability of our schools especially in areas of 

Omaha that are experiencing significant demographic changes.  Some inner 

city parishes are experiencing decreasing population both in their parish 

membership and in their school numbers followed by decreased ability to 

have the resources necessary to provide the services it once did.  Our school 

will participate in this study and I have appointed 14 people from our school 

community to represent us.  Their first meeting was on Sept. 13.  Input was 

provided by the Pastoral Council, Finance Committee and School Advisory 

Board using a set of questions that had us look at the different aspects of 

what makes for a strong and viable school as well as the kinds of challenges 

we are facing.  If you want to follow along you can go to the Archdiocesan 

Web Site:  www.archomaha.org and click on the link in the upper right 

hand corner:  Parish and School Study:  Jesus, Light our way. 
 

New Translation:  Several changes will occur for the priest as we move 

into the communion rite.  The priest will invite us to pray the Our Father 

with these words:  “At the Savior’s command and formed by divine teach-

ing, we dare to say, Our Father…”  Then after we have prayed the Our Fa-

ther the priest will continue:  “Deliver us, Lord, we pray, from every evil, 

graciously grant peace in our days, that, by the help of your mercy, we may 

be always free from sin and safe from distress, as we await the blessed hope 

and the coming of our Savior, Jesus Christ.”  We are now praying to be free 

from the circumstances that cause distress, not the feeling of anxiety.  And 

instead of the priest saying “we wait in joyful hope for the coming of our 

Savior, Jesus Christ,”  he will say “we await the blessed hope and the com-

ing of our Savior, Jesus Christ.”  These words will echo the letter of St. Paul 

to Titus 2:13. 
 

Pronouns for the Church are now going to be feminine.  This will recall the 

notion that the Church is the Bride of Christ.  Prior to the sign of peace the 

priest will say: “….but on the faith of your Church, and graciously grant her 

peace and unity…” 
 

The Lamb of God does not change hence we will begin learning to sing the 

Mass in honor of St. Cecelia using the Lamb of God.  This will get us start-

ed on learning these new pieces of music.  We will concentrate on this mass 

and the mass that is in the New Roman Missal as the sung parts of the mass: 

principally the Gloria, Holy Holy, Memorial Acclamation, Amen and Lamb  

 of God.  I know that the Mass of St. Cecelia that was writ-

ten for our Archdiocese will be a challenge, but if we move 

forward gently and with determination it can be learned and 

become part of our sung heritage.  Once we get used to 

these two settings we will be able to choose other settings.  

But it will take a year, at least, for us to work into enough 

familiarity and confidence in these new mass settings.  Re-

member, other songs in the mass:  the ones we are used to 

singing will still find their way into the mass.  Songs that 

have accompanied the entrance, offertory, communion and 

recessional will help us feel at home at mass even though 

these other mass parts will take some time to wrap our-

selves around.  I do believe we can do this.  When I came 

to St. Gerald I had to learn a new mass setting because the 

one you so often sing was totally unfamiliar to me, and I 

thought I had heard them all, and in fact at the beginning I 

did not like it.  I was new to the parish and everything else 

was new to me this was just one more thing.  But since then 

I have wrapped myself around it.  Please come with me on 

the journey and let us grow together. 
 

Opening Masses for Religious Ed:  We will have mass for 

each of the two sessions of Religious Ed on Wednesday, 

Sept. 21.  All parents are encouraged and welcome to at-

tend.  Mass times are 4:15 pm and 6:00 pm and they are 

held in the Lakeview Chapel.  All parishioners are welcome 

as well. 
 

Meeting:  School Advisory Board will meet on Tuesday, 

Sept. 20 at 7:00 pm in the School Library.  Liturgy will 

meet at 7:00 pm on Thursday, Sept. 22 in the multipurpose 

room at 96th and Q. 
 

Attention ALL Liturgical Ministers:  Ushers, Greeters, 

Lectors, Music Ministry, EMHC’s, Deacons:  We are plan-

ning a fall liturgical renewal session at 2:00 pm on Sunday, 

Oct. 2 and a repeat session for those who can’t make the 

Sunday one, at 7:00 pm on Tuesday, Oct. 4.  Last year we 

had a number of changes that were implemented.  We will 

gather in various ministry groups to briefly discuss how 

things are going and brush up on things.  But most im-

portantly I want to talk to you about the New Translation.  

And I want to answer any questions you have concerning 

the mass, changes, and such.  This meeting is not a suggest-

ed thing nor is it an optional thing.  It is important for us to 

keep sharp and keep up.  We have an opportunity for a 

wonderful renewal of our liturgical life that will be more 

than surface “how to’s”.  Let us pray that the Holy Spirit 

will enlighten our minds and open our hearts to what the 

Lord is teaching us about Himself. 
 

Archbishop’s Annual Appeal:  I have asked the Deacons 

to include the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal in their homi-

lies this weekend and I will address the parish at all the 

masses the weekend of Sept. 24-25.  I ask that you read the 

informational brochure you got in the mail and make a gift 

to this annual appeal.  When I attended the meeting of pas-

tors with Archbishop Lucas and the new Development Di-

rector for the Archdiocese, Shannon Brommer, I came 

away very fired up for this appeal.  Rare that a pastor 

comes way from an “asking for money” meeting feeling 

this way.  But Archbishop Lucas is a convincing leader and  
    (continued on page 3) 
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Charity, Unity,  

Fraternity, Patriotism 

Knights of Columbus  

Fr. William A. Foster    

Council 9518 

For more information please contact our mem-

bership director Fred Abboud. 

Phone .........................................402-203-0868  

Email......................... f_abboud@hotmail.com 

Website ......... www.nebraskakofc.org/kc9518/ 

The Knights Corner 

Entertainment Books on Sale for 

$30 each or buy 2 or more for $25 

each. Contact Bob, 402-331-2125. 

Women’s Group 

Purple forms for the Women’s 

Group are available in the back of 

church in the kiosks. Forms can be 

returned in the collection basket in 

an envelope marked WOMEN’S 

GROUP or to the parish business 

office. Any questions contact Sha-

ron 991-1836, Cheryl 331-3278, or 

Mary Kay 592-2618. 

(continued from page two) 

I stand with him on this appeal.  One 

thing he said that really hooked me is this. 

Paraphrasing: “If you want me to tell you 

how you will get something back by giv-

ing to this appeal I cannot do that.  But I 

can tell you that these are legitimate needs 

in this local Church and I am asking you 

to help me take care of these needs.”  That 

is down to earth stewardship.  We do not 

give because we get something back, we 

give because it is the right thing to do. 

Red Cross Blood Drive            

The next Knights of Columbus 

Blood Drive will be November 5th 

from 7AM to Noon in the Fellow-

ship Hall. 

THEY'RE COMING AND THEY'RE 

BRINGING FRIENDS 
Next week, September 25, all your favor-

ite Catholic speakers will be here. The 

Adult Education Committee in conjunc-

tion with the Knights of Columbus is 

pleased to present the Lighthouse Catho-

lic Media Faithraiser Program. CDs of all 

your favorite speakers will be available in 

the back of the church. Take them 

home. Share them with friends and fami-

ly, and pass them on. We bring these CDs 

to you free of charge, but we're sure you'll 

find them worth more than the suggested 

$3 free-will donation.  In addition, you 

will have an opportunity to join Light-

house's CD of the Month Club.  As a bo-

nus for joining the CD of the Month Club 

you will receive the DVD, Our Catholic 

Faith, by Matthew Arnold.  So be sure to 

look for the Lighthouse Catholic Media 

display in the back of the church next 

Sunday. Pass it on! 

Women of Grace 

Session One of the Women of Grace study group is forming and will 

begin on Monday, September 26, 2011, at the St. Gerald Church Library 

at 96th and Q Streets.  Class size will be limited to 12 women.  Note: Ses-

sion two (Spring 2012) dates to be determined.   
 

Through the Women of Grace study, we will embark on a fascinating and 

exciting journey of transformation and discovery as we explore the great 

call and gift of our femininity.  We will meet great women Saints, learn 

more about the Catholic Faith, begin to unpack the treasures of Sacred 

Scripture, and come to a closer relationship with Jesus Christ and our 

Blessed Mother. 
 

Questions? Call Nancy Kochanowicz (402-339-6590) or Angie Rosales-

Luna (402-592-0788) 
 

Registration and $44.00 for the two required books, due Sept 21, 2011: 

Name: ______________________________________________ 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

Phone No. __________________________ 

Email: _____________________________ 

Monday Day Session (Noon-2 PM): _____ 

Monday Evening Session (7-9 PM): _____ 
 

Send to: St. Gerald Catholic Church, c/o Mary Jo Rosales, 7859 Lakeview 

Street, Ralston, NE 68127 

GUARDIAN  

ANGEL AUCTION 
By now you should have all re-

ceived your Save the Date cards.  

Remember to bring them with you 

to the auction to be entered in a 

drawing that evening.  If you have 

not received your card, please con-

tact me at jmesperry@cox.net.  I 

will send you one. As time is get-

ting near, we need your donations.  

Your donation can be a basket, an 

item or monetary.  You can drop 

them off at church, the rectory, 

school or contact me, and we will 

get it picked up.  Please have your 

donations to us by Wednesday, 

9/21/11. 

Thank you for your support. 

Building a Civilization of Love & 

Life: Pro-Life Conference, October 

15 featuring Edward Cardinal Egan, 

Archbishop Emeritus of New York. 

Events held in Lincoln, NE. To regis-

ter or see the schedule of events, go to 

www.nebcathcon.org and pay by 

credit card. 

Thank you to everyone 

who contributed their 

time to the Festival this 

weekend and to all those 

who donated baked goods, grocer-

ies, and pop or sponsored a 

booth.  Your support made the 

Festival a success.  If you see any 

fellow parishioners who took 

charge of a particular booth or oth-

er function in the Festival- please 

take a moment to thank them, so 

that they know the parish appreci-

ates their efforts. 

 The Festival Committee 

mailto:jmesperry@cox.net


Communion To Shut-ins 

If you know of anyone who 

is unable to come to Mass 

on Sunday and they would 

like the Eucharist brought 

to them, please call 331-1955. 

September 18, 2011 4 Welcome to St. Gerald Parish 

School News 

Making a difference for good in our world. 
 
Kathy Kensinger,  

Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry  

Work………………………402-331-1955 

Cell ……………………….402-880-9717  

Email ....................... kathyk@stgerald.org 

Youth Ministry 

‘Young Adult Ministry - 20 & 30 year-

olds reaching out to others in a spirit 

of Christian friendship, for spiritual 

growth, service and fun.” 
 
Kathy Kensinger, Director of Youth and 

Young Adult Ministry  

Work .......................................... 331-1955 

Email ........................ kathyk@stgerald.org 

Young Adult Ministry 

Friends on Q 

Religious Education  

Donation Report 

Sunday(9/4/11) ...................... $27,664.67 

ACH ............................................... $0.00 

Week Total ............................ $27,664.67 

Weekly Budget...................... $28,330.00 

YTD Total ............................$272,058.49 

YTD Budget .........................$248,750.00 

Variance ................................ $23,308.49 

 

Sunday(9/11/11) .................... $18,736.19 

ACH ........................................ $5,016.00 

Week Total ............................ $23,752.19 

Weekly Budget...................... $23,170.00 

YTD Total ............................$295,810.68 

YTD Budget .........................$271,920.00 

Variance ................................ $23,890.68 

Calendar of Events 
Sept 19: Progress Reports 

Sept 26: Achievement Test-

ing for Grades 3, 5, 7, 8 

Sept 30: Catholic Education Confer-

ence, No School 

Oct 7: School Picture Day 

Oct 12: Casual Day 

Oct 14: Last Day of 1st Quarter 

Oct 17: Quarter Break/No School 

Oct 18: Report Cards (Home or 

online) 

Sept. 25th: Mandatory Confirmation 

Retreat for Level II Religious Ed stu-

dents. 

Oct. 16th: Omaha Junior High Youth 

Rally. 

We are currently looking for High 

School students and parents who are 

interested in serving on leadership 

and planning committees. Please con-

tact Kathy if you are interested in 

helping us serve our youth and fami-

lies by sharing your ideas! 

Remember Sept 28 Friends on Q 

Potluck and Game Night at 6pm. 

Questions contact Jerry at 402-

331-1309. 

Young Adult Welcome Night 

Thanks to all who attended our first 

planning meeting. We are off to a 

great start. 

So far we have scheduled a dinner at 

the Rainbow House on Sept. 29th, 

Bingo Night at the Veterans Home 

on Oct. 13th and Habitat for Hu-

manity on Nov. 5th. 

Altar Server Training 

All youth of the parish 4th grade 

and up are invited to become a 

part of the Altar 

Server Ministry. 

Training is being 

held on Monday, 

September 19th at 

6:30pm and Tuesday, September 

27th at 5:30pm at the Church, 

96th & Q. You need to attend one 

of these sessions. Please call the 

business office to signup. 

Mary Harper,  

Director of Religious Education 

Work………………...402-331-1955 x25 

Email…………...mharper@stgerald.org 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

will begin Sunday, October 2nd at 

the 10:30 Mass.  We are in need of 

volunteers as catechists & aides to 

support this program on a weekly 

basis.  Please consider volunteer-

ing 20 minutes of your time to en-

sure the success of Children’s Lit-

urgy.  For more information please 

contact Mary Harper at 331-

1955.  Thank you! 

One-Day Conference for Wid-

owed, Divorced and Separated 

HARVEST OF HOPE, a one-day 

conference for widowed, divorced 

and separated will be held Satur-

day, October 15 at St. Leo’s, 1920 

North 102 Street, Omaha.   

Keynote speaker Rose Sweet is a 

well known Catholic author, teach-

er and motivational speaker whose 

message offers real solutions for 

people with real problems. Her 

keynote address is titled “Love is a 

Gift . . . One Size Does Not Fit 

All!” Breakout sessions offered by 

the following speakers: Rev. Pat-

rick Harrison, Diane Estes, Richard 

Creek, Sr. Marie Micheletto, Mike 

Knier and Sara Kelsey.  For more 

information and a registration 

form, visit www.wdsofomaha.com 

or call Pat Seier at the Family Life 

Office at (402) 557-5514 or email 

paseier@archomaha.org. 

EPS Shotgun Showdown 

Sunday, Sept 25, Tregaron Golf 

Course, 13909 Glengarry Circle in 

Bellevue, Noon check in with 1pm 

tee off. $100 includes 18 holes of 

golf, cart, prizes and a steak din-

ner. Dinner only $25 at 6pm. Call 

Theresa at 402-218-9659 or  there-

sathib@gmail.com 

Late Registration for Religious 

Education will close on Sept 

21st. 

Lost: Small black cardigan sweater 

on Saturday evening, Sept 10th, in 

the gym. If found, please call Paul-

ine at 402-593-2031. Thank you. 

http://www.wdsofomaha.com
mailto:paseier@archomaha.org
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WEEKDAY MASSES FOR SEPTEMBER 19-24 

Lakeview Chapel:  

78th & Lakeview St. 

Church:  

96th & Q Sts. 

 

MASSES FOR SUNDAY/ 26TH SUN IN ORDINARY TIME 

Sat 9/24/11 5:00 pm - Chapel 

 

Dale & Frances Finke John Kawa 

Robert & Ann Dorsey 

 

Sun 9/25/11 7:00 am - Chapel St Gerald Parishioners   

 7:30 am - Church Jacqueline Nosek   

 9:00 am - Church Joe Friend    Carmen Rotella  

Luella Barna 

 

 10:30 am- Church Anne Krajicek  Dick Brennan  

 12:00 pm-Church Sterling Flott, Sr   Stanley Krupa  

Sunday, 9/18 
10:30am - African Mass 

LV Chapel 

Noon-Youth Mass & Activity 

Church & Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

2pm - Couple to Couple 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

5pm - Bridge Club 

Multipurpose Room, 96th & Q 

Monday, 9/19 

6:30pm - Lord Teach Me To Pray 

Multipurpose Room, 96th & Q 

6:30pm - Scouts 

LV Parish Center 

6:30pm - Altar Server Training 

Church, 96th & Q 
Tuesday, 9/20 

6pm - Volleyball 

LV Parish Center 

6:30pm - Lord Teach Me to Pray 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

7:15pm - RCIA 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

7pm - Men’s Recovery 

Youth Room 

7:30pm - AA 

LV Conference Room 
Wednesday, 9/21 

4:15pm & 6pm - Religious Education 

School 

6pm - Volleyball 

LV Parish Center 

7pm - Athletic Committee 

LV Conference Room 

Thursday, 9/22 

6pm - Volleyball 

LV Parish Center 

6:30pm - Scouts 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

7pm - Young Adults 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

7:30pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Church, 96th & Q 

Friday, 9/23 
6am - That Man Is You 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

6pm - Volleyball 

LV Parish Center 

Saturday, 9/24 
6am - That Man Is You 

Fellowship Hall, 96th & Q 

Sunday 9/25 
9am - Children’s Mass 

Church, 96th & Q 

10am - Welcome Registration 

Family Room, 96th & Q 

 

Calendar of Events 

Marian Movement of Priests Prayer 

Cenacle is prayed every Tuesday and 

on the First Friday of the month at 

11:15am at 96th & Q. 

New Family 

Registration 

Please call the office, 

331-1955, to have a 

reminder postcard sent to 

you. Welcoming times 

are the 2nd & 4th 

Sundays of the month 

after 9am Mass. 

Bulletin Notices 

Submit in writing to the 

Business Office (Fax or 

e-mail) by noon on Mon. 

Readings for the Week of September 18, 2011 

Sunday: Is 55:6-9/Phil 1:20c-24/Mt 20:1-16a 

Monday: Ezr 1:1-6/Lk 8:16-18 

Tuesday: Ezr 6:7-8, 12b, 14-20/Lk 8:19-21 

Wednesday: Eph 4:1-7, 11-13/Mt 9:9-13 

Thursday: Hg 1:1-8/Lk 9:7-9 

Friday:  Hg 2:1-9/Lk 9:18-22 

Saturday: Zec 2:5-9, 14-15a/Lk 9:43b-45 

Next Sunday: Ex 18:25-28/Phil 2:1-11 or 2:1-5/Mt 21:28-32 

Mon 9/19/11  8:15 am - Chapel Special Intentions of Cory Dellamano 

 12:15 pm - Church Henrietta Rejda 

Tues 9/20/11 8:15 am - Chapel Donna Ward 

 12:15 pm - Church Virginia Damron  

Wed 9/21/11 8:15 am - Chapel David Sucha  

 10:30 am - Waterford  

 12:15 pm - Church Mary Clare O’Donnell 

Thur 9/22/11 8:15 am - Chapel Leo & Evelyn Juszyke 

 12:15 pm - Church Gilbert Schenkelberg 

Fri 9/23/11 8:15 am - Chapel Ed Sterba   Casey Sturek 

 9:00 am - Chapel Teresa Bredar 

 12:15 pm - Church Cecelia Bender 

Sat 9/24/11 8:15 am - Chapel Poor Souls 
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Ministry Schedule for September 24-25 

Neighboring Events 

5pm:  EMHC - T Jones, B & K Howard, N Keenan, C Baum, C Palensky, T Fletcher, M Harman, M Rasmussen, L Turco, 

S Vogel, B Hunt   Lectors  -D Carney R Martin   Servers - S Nickerson, H Carney, H & H Petri  

  Greeters - A Nickerson, G Heires, M Hood Security - P McGuire, B Osterman   HOPE -  L Flott, K Higgason 
 

7am: EMHC– R & M Stracke  Lector– J McNamara   Servers– R, J & A Silva  Greeter  - K Fitzpatrick  
 

7:30am:  EMHC-D Banchor, L & K D’Ercole, B & S Wachtler, D & J Steensma, B McDowall, D Cotton, M Howell, P 

Semrad, T Waszgis  Lectors - T Banchor, K Goodro  Servers– M Brase, J Lenhart, L Johnson, M Bolas    

  Greeters– R Guthrie, J & M Sestak  Security– R Meister, K Guthrie   HOPE–  G Hunt, R DeWitt 
 

9am: EMHC– C Molczyk, R & L Sevcik, S Larson, J Perkins, F Bataillon, G Hacker, J Neville, A Beaty, M Bystrom,  

  K Connelly, S Kozney   Lectors  Children    Servers– G Hollingshead, V Mundorf, E Bourne, J Weber  

   Greeters– Children    Security-B & D McWilliams    HOPE–  C Golden, K Carnahan 
 

10:30am: EMHC– M Olson, N & K Steinbach, J Zabrocki, B Ryba, S Trigg, D & G Butterfield, S & R Lukowski,  

  S Lukowski, M Dinneen Lectors - D Manley, S Farrell   Servers– S Phillips, T McCormick, J Olson, T Sosso   

Greeters-B & E Alexander, S Prentis   Security-B & J Rogers   HOPE– T Miller, J Robbins 
 

Noon: EMHC– J Haug, M Gerow, J Kalina, A Raab, T Alberhasky, M Sanchez, P McGuire, C Carbullido, J & P Neu-

berger, C Bridges, C Vana   Lector  - J Rentko   Servers– B Albert, A Exline, A Gerow, M Connor  

  Greeters– J & N Murphy, J Eckerson   Security– M Kennelly, H Santiago   HOPE– M & M Kennelly 

Holy Ghost Catholic School Holiday 

Boutique 

October 29th  9:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

 We are looking for crafters and home 

based businesses to participate!   $35.00 

per table. Please contact Julie Popek 402-

731-4533 or Carrie Kaczmarek 402-734-

2722 to register! 

Best of the Web by Cheryl Bridges 

CORRECTION 

Last week's Best of the Web erroneously listed the next World Youth Day as taking 

place in 2012.  The next World Youth Day will be in 2013.  I apologize for any confu-

sion this might have caused. 

From Pro-Life Committee 

The Susan G. Komen Foundation is again 

having their Race for the Cure this Octo-

ber. They have financially supported 

Planned Parenthood, the U.S. largest 

abortion provider. The Komen Founda-

tion has also given millions to embryonic 

stem cell destructive research. Please read 

the following for details. http://

www.lifesitenews.com/news/report-

susan-g-komen-donated-over-600000-to

-planned-parenthood-in-2009-201?

utm_source=LifeSiteNews.com+Daily+

Newslet-

ter&utm_campaign=5a583ac3c0-

LifeSiteNews_com_US_Headlines08_25

_2011&utm_medium=email 

Workshop – “The Road” – a series 

of workshops is available on women’s 

paths of loss, grief, acceptance and 

embracing the grace of God.    Non-

denominational.  There are 6 in a se-

ries, but each is an independent theme 

and can be taken individually. Dates 

are 10/1/11, 11/5/11, 12/3/11, 4/7/12, 

5/5/12, & 6/2/12 - 9AM-2PM.   Led 

by Chaplain Allison Wilson Scott, 

MS, LMHP, LADC and held at Im-

manuel Lutheran Church in Bellevue, 

NE. Register by email at 9000chanc-

es@cox.net or call C-402-630-4111 or 

H-402-884-0113. Good will offering 

of $15 suggested.   

Holy Name Harvest  

Dinner & Auction 

Friday, Oct 7, 5:30pm Social Hour, 

7:15pm Dinner. Holy Name Field 

House, 2901 Fontenelle Blvd. Call 

402-451-6622 for more info. 

Douglas County Health Center 

Foundation is sponsoring the 6th An-

nual Fall Feast Broasted Chicken Din-

ner. Contributions will directly benefit 

the residents.  Please call (402) 444-

7313 for ticket information. Dinner 

held on October 6, 2011 from 4-7:00 

p.m.  Cost is $8.00 (adults) and $6.00 

(kids 10 & under).  Cost will increase 

day of dinner. Curbside, dine-in and 

take out available. 

The Daughters of the Eternal Fa-

ther are having a fundraiser at St. 

Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish Hall on 

Sunday, September 25, 2011 from 

1:00 to 4:00 p.m.  Spaghetti, meat-

balls, Italian sausage, silent and live 

auction, etc.  $35. for one, $60. per 

couple, $100. per family.  Please call 

Sister M. Lucy Astuto for reserva-

tions... 402-342-1032. 

Info on Medicare Enrollment Trini-

ty UMC located at 8009 Q St. Ral-

ston will host a meeting on Thurs-

day September 22 at 7pm at Trinity 

Ralston Community Center with Mar-

ilyn Kelson, an advisor on Medicare 

Enrollment. Marilyn will be providing 

a brief introduction about the upcom-

ing Annual Enrollment period for 

Medicare plans, including parts A, B, 

C, and D. She will also answer ques-

tions about who is eligible to enroll, 

including those turning 65, those al-

ready enrolled and wanting to en-

roll. For more information contact 402

-331-4054.   

http://www.lifesitenews.com/news/report-susan-g-komen-donated-over-600000-to-planned-parenthood-in-2009-201?utm_source=LifeSiteNews.com+Daily+Newsletter&utm_campaign=5a583ac3c0-LifeSiteNews_com_US_Headlines08_25_2011&utm_medium=email
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